Minutes of the Patient Group, White Rose medical Practice

Tuesday 11th September 2018
Present:  
Thomas Sheard            Chairman
Margaret Sheard          Patient Representative
Elaine Ennis                   Patient Representative

Tony Ennis                    Patient Representative

Jane Allen                     Patient Representative
David Corrall                Patient Representative

Andrew Athale            Practice Manager
Welcome/Apologies

Tom Sheard opened the meeting by welcoming the group to the meeting. Apologies were received from David Wilson.
Items for Discussion 
1. Group Secretary

Due to the departure of Joanne Bullivant from the practice, consideration is needed to fill this position.  Tom asked Andrew Athale if he had anyone in mind or suitable for this position, stressing that ideally it should be someone from the practice  in order to maintain the link between the group and the practice.  Tom also spoke to Andrew about the potential benefits to the new secretary in terms of personal development.  Andrew said there was no one currently available from the practice to undertake this role but would get back to Tom before the next meeting.  Andrew also said that he would always be available to provide a liaison between the group and the practice, and to answer any questions.
2. Minutes of the Previous Meetings
The group agreed that the minutes of the two previous meetings were correct.  There were no matters arising.
3. Action Points from Previous Meeting.
Tom asked Andrew if there was any further progress regarding the patient communication TV.  Andrew replied not at the moment.
Margaret Sheard asked Andrew if there had been any developments in response to our letter to the LMC.  He confirmed that we had received a reply to our letter.  He also said that there were some positive signs regarding the get fit first scheme in that the LMC were now offering a 12 week course at slimming world or weight watchers to patients referred to get fit first, at the LMC’s expense.  Andrew did however question the logic of this, saying that the idea of fitness first was to save money by deferring consultations, yet were going to pay for these courses.  Andrew did not know how much this was costing the LMC.  Margaret said she would ask the question at the next Patients Council meeting.
4. Report back from practice.
Andrew said of all the patients in the practice who had been referred to get fit first, although several managed to reduce their bmi, not one managed to reduce it sufficiently to get their referral earlier than the 6 months, so it would appear that the council’s objective of deferring consultations was being achieved.
Tom asked about CQC inspections, Andrew said there wasn’t one due yet.  Tom asked to be kept informed as to when it is going to be.  Jane Allen asked Andrew whether or not the CQC may want to speak to a member of the patient group at the next inspection.  Andrew didn’t know but said this would not be a problem if they did.
Tom also asked Andrew if we could be kept informed regarding staff changes, doctors leaving, new doctors etc.  Andrew said that he would reply to any questions emailed to him.

Tom then asked Andrew about the flu jabs for patients over 65 and what provisions were in place for patients who could not make the mass session.  Andrew assured Tom that after the mass session patients could request the jab at a time when it was convenient for them.

5. Health & Wellbeing Fayre 21st September 2018
Tom spoke about the upcoming Health & Wellbeing Fayre promoting health and fitness in the area, and asked whether or not we wanted a table at the fayre.  There was no interest in this.  Tom asked Andrew if he would arrange to have posters put up to advertise this event to which he agreed.
6. Barnsley Patients Council Report.

Margaret Sheard said that there had been no patients council meetings since our last meeting.
 There were no other matters and Tom thanked everyone for attending and closed the meeting.
Date and time of future meetings

Tuesday 13th Nov, 11:30am
